MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF GREAT SOMERFORD FREE GARDEN TRUSTEES

HELD IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM AT SOMERFORDS WALTER POWELL SCHOOL ON

WEDNESDAY 7™ NOVEMBER 2018 at 21.30 Hrs.

PRESENT: Trustees S. Mansfield-Chairman, H. Cole, D. Butcher, M. Hourigan, F. Hyde, M.

Griffiths
MINUTES

1-11.38

Apologies for Absence — Clirs Blount, Binstead and Gravell

Z2.11.18

Minutes — It was proposed by Clir Butcher ans seconded by Clir Cole that the Minutes of
the previous Trustees meeting held on 5" September 2018 be adopted as a true record.
This was approved unanimously; the minutes were then signed by the chairman as a true
record.

311,18

Allotments

i. Annual Inspection - Was carried out (see attached report by Clir Hourigan). Mr
Stone has now resigned his tenancy from plots 57 and 58.

ii. Renewals - Current system of annual renewal takes a lot of time and effort. It appears
that it is only necessary to inform tenants of their duties at the beginning of the tenancy

Action - Clir Butcher to confirm

iii. State of Free Gardens Sign - The main sign is looking a bit tatty. Clir Cole offered to
find out who made it originally.

4.11.18

Maintenance

. Ivory growth on Western Hedge is excessive. The growth is excessive. Clir Butcher
volunteered to cut through the stems and let it die back

ii. Skirts of trees in Jubilee Gardens. Make it difficult to mow. Clir Butcher offered to
suggest to the mowing contractor that he raise the skirts on these trees could do it.

51118

SHASA and use of Jubilee Gardens. Clir Mansfield has discussed with chair of
SHASA about future use — all we ask is that the trustees are aware of the requirement.
E-Mail is acceptable

6.11.18

Finances
Annual return for 2017-18 made to Charities Commission.

Ledger since start of 2018/19 year was presented. Brexit uncertainty has caused stock
market to fall somewhat over last few months but the investment is still greater than
when first invested.

The treasurers account is showing a deficit since beginning of FY; however, we are
expecting another two inputs from the CCLA (money paid quarterly) and will not be
cutting the grass in the winter months

Details on sheet 2

7.11.18

Next Meeting — Wednesday 9" January 2019 immediately after the Parish Council
meeting

Meeting closed 21.55 Hrs

ST it 9/’/ Z
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{ Data Daseription Fm M‘f icome  Expeciture 'L, Closing l
Free Gardens Treasurers Account ]
CATYE  Start of Yeor Balarcs 11.462.89 ‘
DEDAE  Bard Gita Crewit fram COIF 4.54
DAAIE  Uhaque Q0% to b Dernck, tBrass culting 1 ~145 04
I0ATE  Bank Gind Creait tram COF ¢ : 497 (%
BEEIR  Unaque 8020 1ot Darngk. Grass cuting ¢ 145,00
DADTHE  Chegue Q021 1o Ben Roebans -~ Alotmants Strinming | -Ai] [0
DAGTAE  Chegue 0022 1o 4. Durck. Grass cuttng + 260,040
AOTAR  Chegue J023 (o & Derick, Grass cultng REER
I0RTE  Bank Gir Credit ram COIF ¢ A97.05
CRCAE  Chague 0024 (0 0. Bulcher ~ Seal plague -t %4
PANQE  Chague Q025 10 4 Dernck, Grass cutting ¢ 7 <2400
ATIME  Chegos 003G o J. Derick. Grass oulling ~144h 10
QIR Chague DIZE W ) Dernck. Grass cutling . ~H5.00
FY Totals 11,452.69 0.00 99846 129914 1115201
Closing Balance less QOpening Balance -300.68/
. COIF Investment Fund |
CATATE  Staet af Year Wrue 5600000
MU Value on Dase 1 56,457 26
(A0 End of Year Vakie 45 457 35
A of T" November 2018

1 - dnticales verfos dn Statement
Mobas Iwnstmant walug fallen snce @t raport dua lo bad stack maret congibons; hawaver, sill up an onginal irsaestiment
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Annual Inspection of Allotment Gardens
Tuesday 27th October 2018

Trustees present:  David Buicher, Hector Cole, Steve Manshield and Melvyn
Hourigan,

The annual inspection of the Free Garden Allotments was carried out on the above
date.

It was agreed by those present that the following tenants should receive a letter
regarding the unkempt state of their allotment and the Trustees intention NOT to

renew their tenancy next vear unless there is a dramatic improvement in its condition.

Allotment Number —Tunant =

57-58

86-87
21

Letters will be posted within the next ten days of this report.

The general condition of the Free Gardens allotments is excellent. The work done by
Mr Roberts on the vacant allotments was also judged excellent.

Whether or not it is necessary Lo oblain planning permission to undercut  the tree
canopies in the Jubilee garden to facilitate mowing under those trees requires further
discussion by the Trustees.

Due to complaints received from parishioners, the Trustees should consider

orgunising the culting of the rampant ivy growing on two trees on the Seagry Road
houndary of the Free Gardens.

Mel Hourigan
29th October 2018
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